

Tim Passmore BSc MBA
Police and Crime Commissioner
Police Headquarters, Martlesham Heath
Ipswich, Suffolk, IP5 3QS

Your Ref: Our Ref:

Telephone No. 01473 613514

Email: tim.passmore@suffolk.pnn.police.uk

Date: 7 May 2014

Dear Theresa

RE: HMIC Domestic Abuse Inspection Findings

I welcome this report, and appreciate the opportunity to comment on both the Suffolk Constabulary inspection report and the national report.

The national thematic report concluded that "Overall police response to victims of domestic abuse is not good enough" and made a number of national recommendations that all forces need to be take forward. I was pleased that within this report Suffolk Constabulary was one of forces highlighted as providing a better service to victims of domestic abuse.

In relation to the Suffolk Constabulary Report, HMIC stated that "The public of Suffolk can generally have confidence that the Police provide a good service to victims of domestic abuse and in doing so help keep them safe." Further, HMIC has recognised in its report on Suffolk Constabulary that "tackling domestic abuse is a priority for the force and staff demonstrates a high level of commitment and awareness." It should be noted that tackling domestic abuse is a priority in my Police and Crime Plan.

HMIC made 9 recommendations for improvement. The Constabulary has updated me on its proposals for taking forward the recommendations. I am committed to improving the IDVA capacity in the county and am taking active steps to do so. The Constabulary will report progress on the action plan arising from the inspection to my Accountability and Performance Panel in October.

Yours sincerely

Tim Passmore

Police and Crime Commissioner

ADDRESS:

The Rt Hon Theresa May MP
Home Secretary
Home Office
2 Marsham Street
LONDON SW1P 4DF